March 2024
Dear Pastor and Church Family:
Mission Conference Season

March has been a month full of mission conferences. We were in Oklahoma and Missouri, and we will
be in Arkansas to close out the month of March. We are grateful for your prayers for our safety as we travel
around the country. We thank the Lord that we have not had any accidents or vehicle trouble through our
travels. Please continue praying for us as we have a full schedule ahead of us. This spring, we are in the
Southwest/Midwest region. This summer, we are scheduled to be in the Pacific Northwest.

It has been a joy to re-connect with our supporting churches. We have shared our hearts with our
supporters; we have given in-person reports on ministry in Kenya, and we have gotten reacquainted with
old friends as well as met new friends along the way. Our goal is to be a help, encouragement, and a
blessing to the churches. We have found on our furlough that though we have poured out of ourselves to
our supporting churches, yet they have poured back into us. When we move on to the next meeting, we
leave full and overflowing! We thank the Lord for His goodness to us through His churches.

Evangelism on Furlough

Even though we are not in Kenya where we have our regularly scheduled time of evangelism each week,
we are able to join in on the evangelism/soulwinning programs of the churches we visit. In Missouri this
past week, we met an older lady named Doris who, due to health needs, is limited in her ability to get out.
She had requested that we pray for her health. | would add that the matter of her salvation is more
important. Please pray for Doris as the pastor follows up with her. Please pray for Ethan in Oklahoma (a
young man not in church but who showed interest in going to church) as he is followed up on regarding his
salvation.

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support!

Billy, Cryetal, and Fadson Poley



